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Town of Sanbornton ~ Recreation Commission~ Meeting Minutes 
December 8th, 2009 ~ 7:00 p.m. ~ Town Park  

  
Members: Corey Robinson, Chairman, Marc Cray, Heather Goodwin, Joel Smith, Tracy Wood, Andrew Livernois, 
Selectmen Representative and Juliana Lonergan, Coordinator. 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Members attending: Corey Robinson, Heather Goodwin, Tracy Wood and coordinator Juliana Lonergan 
 

 Meeting minutes from November 10th, 2009 were read. Motion:  A motion was made by Mrs. Wood and seconded by Mr. 
 Smith to accept the November 10th, 2009 meeting minutes.  Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous 

  
 Motion:  A motion was made by Mrs. Wood and seconded by Mrs. Goodwin to accept the October 13th, 2009 meeting 
 minutes as presented. Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous 
 
 Motion:  A motion was made by Mrs. Wood and seconded by Mrs. Goodwin to accept the September 14th, 2009 meeting 
 minutes as presented. Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous 
 
 Motion:  A motion was made by Mrs. Wood and seconded by Mrs. Goodwin to accept the September 8th, 2009 meeting 
 minutes as presented. Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous 
 
 Motion:  A motion was made by Mrs. Wood and seconded by Mrs. Goodwin to accept the August 11th, 2009 meeting 
 minutes as presented. Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous 
  
 Town Park Master Plan: Discussion on the progress of the Town Park Master Plan. First public hearing set for Thursday, 
 December 17th at the Planning Board monthly meeting 7:30 p.m. Lonergan will contact Lepene Engineering with the 
 following questions:  

1. Do you have pricing for the individual phases of the plan? 
2. Will you be providing easels and other display materials needed for the meeting? 
3. Change the name on the plan to include: Town Park above conceptual. 
4. Is there anything the Commission needs to do to be ready for the meeting?  

  
 Lonergan will make up a picture display board showing the progress made over the years at the Park.  
 
 Winter Celebration: Once again the Winter Celebration was held at Heritage Farm. The warm holiday setting was well 
 attended and people enjoyed warm hot chocolate, sleigh rides and wishes to Santa. Thank you: Matt & Rachel swain 
 for hosting this years event, John Kelley for his special role and Mary Ruth Scott for leading the group in song.  
 

  
Basketball: The K-2nd grade clinic style program is taking place at WRMS. Grades 3rd-6th will be divided into teams 
consisting of the following; (1) 3rd & 4th Girl’s Team, (1) 3rd & 4th Boy’s Team, (1) 5th & 6th Grade Girls Team, (3) 5th & 6th 
Boy’s Teams.  Lonergan will order equipment needed for the season. Practice times will be set up at the WRMS & SCS 
schools.  
 
Ice-Skating; December 13th free skate will be held from 5-7 pm. January & February dates: January 3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th and 
31st and February 7th & 14th.  (The following is the break down time: 5:15 p.m. -6:00 p.m the following times have been 
revised for Sunday, December 13th 5:00 – 7:00 p.m.  6:00-7:00 p.m. Family Skate: 7:00-8:00 pm. Open Skate.) 
 
Budget Meeting: Recreation Commission is due to present the budget to the BOS on Wednesday, December 16th, 2009. 
This year budget being presented to the BOS is $106,625.00 which is $52.00 under last years budget.  
 
Gunstock Ski Outreach: The program will run again but due to low numbers we invited the Pines C.C. to join us once again 
this year.  
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Town Tree: The Rec. Department purchased the lights for the town tree next to the town office building. Thank you: Andy 
Sanborn for donating the timer and reduced fee for electrical work; Mark Thurston for volunteering your time and bucket 
truck to help put up the lights; Thank you to Robert Veloski & John Thayer for also helping out putting up the lights.   
  
Next months meeting is Tuesday, January 12th, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Park. 
  
Meeting adjourned at 8:28 p.m. 
  
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
  
Juliana E. Lonergan, Coordinator 
  
These minutes are subject to review and approval of the Recreation Commission. 


